To Mr. Imre Bálint,

President of the Budapest Division

of the Hungarian Architects Association,

As a partner of Peter Janesch in the winning competition entry for the Budapest Government District, I obviously follow all the news concerning the development of the project. In your latest letter I found with great surprise, that there could be a possibility that our proposal for which we already have a signed contract might not be realised. 

The design competition for the Government District, as I understand, was organised as an open international competition according to mutually accepted rules established by the International Architects Union (UIA). It is unheard of, that with a competition like that the winner of the competition—after being already commissioned—would be somehow sidelined or eliminated from further work. I completely agree with your comments, and I fully support you in your efforts to avoid the occurrence of any such event. 

Concerning our office involvement in this project, we are in continuous communication with the Janesch group. I visit Hungary every month and we are informed of the progress of the work. We are not directly involved in the present works due to unrealistically short deadlines requested in the contract, but our office will be actively working together with the Janesch group in the later stages. We are in the process of establishing the presence of Budapest which would further facilitate our joint work.

I believe that this project is extremely important both to Hungary and to the Hungarian architects, and I feel honoured that I can contribute to the design of this important building. I still believe that after initial problems and misunderstandings, the project will progress and the beautiful city of Budapest, which I came to love very much, will be richer by a significant building.

Should there be anything where you believe that my involvement would be required immediately, please do not hesitate to contact me and let me know which ways I could help in resolving problems.

The holiday season is just ahead of us, and I wish you Happy Holidays.

Yours Sincerely,

Kengo Kuma

